
Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

4th November 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,
We hope that you all had an enjoyable half-term, it went in a flash and we are now back 
in what we all know as the ‘silly-season’!
Key events this half term that you need to be aware of are:
Thursday 8th December- St Andrew’s Christmas Bazaar 3-6pm (All welcome!)
Thursday 15th December- Christmas dinner day and JSA disco yr 3-4 3:10-4:20 yr
5-6 4:30-5:45
Monday 19th December-Carol Service at St Andrew’s 10am (Parents welcome).
Last day of term is Tuesday 20th December finishing at 1pm. (No sunset club)
The children in year three have received fluorescent
backpacks donated by David Wilson homes, some children 
were photographed modelling them!
I believe they will be in the Essex Chronicle 
in the next few weeks- how exciting!
Please do book up for our JSA events:
Wreath making and Adult Quiz- see page 15

Have a lovely firework weekend.

Huge thanks to Mr Purdy and his associates from the Rotary Club.  They came to 
visit on Wednesday and presented the children in Year Six with lovely Usbourne

Dictionaries. The presentation takes place each year in year six and we are 
incredibly grateful. 



Autumn Term 2022 – dates for your diary:-

Friday 11th November: JSA Quiz Night
Friday 18th November: Children In Need (details to follow)

Tuesday 22nd, Thursday 24th November and Thursday 1st December: Open Morning for prospective 
parents with HPI

Monday 28th November: INSET DAY

Friday 2nd December: JSA Wreath Making Night
Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th December: Year 4 Pantomime (1:30pm details to follow) 

Thursday 8th December: JSA Christmas Bazaar
Tuesday 13th December: Year 3 Nativity (details to follow)

Wednesday 14th December: Whole School Pantomime – Sleeping Beauty (details to follow)
Friday 16th December: JSA Christmas Disco (details to follow)

Monday 19th December: Christmas Service at St. Andrew’s Church (details to follow)
Tuesday 20th December: Last day of term Finishing at 1pm

Thursday 5th January: Children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years Flu immunisation letter Wednesday 30th November 
(via the NHS electronic link 
contained within their 
letter)

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5 Shoebox or small cardboard boxes please! Friday 11th November

Year 6

St Andrew’s
TIDIEST BASE 

is ROWAN!

Our wonderful, hard-working cleaners are choosing the 
base who has been the tidiest each week- this week the 

proud winners are:  



New Menus 
AUTUMN/WINTER TERM 2022 MENU

Week 2 – week commencing 7th November 2022

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  
Meals are £2.30 daily and can be ordered by your child in class during registration each morning. 

Our preferred payment method is via Pay360 Education Payments –
please contact the office if you have yet to register for this.

Menu change: 
the kitchen 

will be 
serving 
FISH 

FINGERS 
on Friday 11th

November



Wishing a very Happy Birthday 
to those who have celebrated 

their birthdays between: 
31st October and 6th November 2022

Jack H, Archie W, Dylan, 

Points for this week!

Berwicks 383

Greystones 448

Priory 387

Vinehurst 507

Appeal from Year 3

Year 3 are excited to begin a new Design Technology 

project linked to our Christmas Bazaar, but we need your 

help! We are planning to investigate and perfect the art of 

Christmas Cracker making and as such, we would find it 

really useful to deconstruct and evaluate any leftover 

Christmas crackers that may be lurking around your 

decorations boxes from years gone by. Any donations of 

crackers (even if only 1) can be sent with your child to their 

class teacher. We need these sent in in the next two weeks 

but please do not go and buy any yourselves for this 

purpose- we will share any donations that we receive with 

all of the children. Thank you!



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Steven
Birch – George
Cherry – Chase

Fir – Harry
Maple – Tommy
Oak – Lily-Eve
Rowan – Rhianna

Sycamore – Freddie

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  

Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.

Every child shines.

A lovely message from Charlie 
Mackesy.

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy


Spotlight on our Nature 
Base and a big thank you to 

John Clemo

A big thank you to John
Clemo who is volunteering to
help us look after our
wonderful new Nature Base.
Here he is working with
Alfie, Zack and Vincent.
Together they put some new
plants in and cleared some
of the leaves.

Thank you so much!



Spotlight on the JSA 
Pumpkin Carving 

Competition – Year 3

RUNNER UP:

ALEXIS!

WINNER:

ELLIOTT!



Spotlight on the JSA 
Pumpkin Carving 

Competition – Year 4

WINNER:

ALMA!

RUNNER UP:

ELEANOR!



Spotlight on the JSA 
Pumpkin Carving 

Competition – Year 5

WINNER:

ABIGAIL!

RUNNER UP:

JACK T!



Spotlight on the JSA 
Pumpkin Carving 

Competition – Year 6

WINNER:

SOPHIE!

RUNNER UP:

ELSIE!



Shining at Home

On Thursday 20th October, Grace took part in her first-ever 
showjumping competition at Beechwood Equestrian Centre. The 
show was an NSEA qualifier event so she was representing St 
Andrew’s as an individual competitor.

She and her pony, Just Jason, did a beautiful clear round and she 
rode brilliantly to win the 40cm class and qualify for the 
championship at Hickstead next year.

Well done, Grace!



Shining at Home

Luca and his family are
descendants of the Poet
Samuel Taylor Coleridge and
to celebrate 250 years since
his birth, a statue was
unveiled which Luca and his
family were invited to attend
(Luca is one of only a few
direct Coleridge’s). His
family tell us that the
250th anniversary service
was really special and were
so pleased that Luca and his
brother were able to be part
of it. Luca loved handing out
the service cards and guiding
people to their seats.

Luca’s family have sent a few
photos of the day and from
when they visited STC's
cottage later in the
week. Luca is Samuel Taylor
Coleridge's 6x Great
Grandson and he enjoyed
telling anyone who would
listen. He also enjoyed using
the Ink and Quill, although
from the mess he got into
his family are glad they are
not used in schools anymore
(so are we!). What a special
and hugely momentous
occasion for Luca and his
family - we thank them for
sharing this with us.



Shining at Home

Max’s family tell us he is very
keen to share his sporting
achievement from this weekend.
Max loves football and played
almost every day over this half
term. He has shown real
improvement recently down to
his effort and determination. His
team, Valley Green Lions, had a
fantastic win during which Max
scored a brilliant goal and was
awarded Man of the Match!
Congratulations Max and well
done to you!

Molly’s family have 

received the results of her 

recent LAMDA (London 

Academy of Music & 

Dramatic Arts) exam and 

she scored an amazing 

91/100 awarding her a 

distinction overall and a 

distinction for each area 

of the grading. Molly had 

to recite a poem for the 

examiner and then 

participate in a 

conversational piece based 

around her favourite book 

(Harry Potter). Her family 

are so proud of Molly’s 

efforts and result. A big 

well done to you Molly!







Thank you to those families who helped us to help support the Braintree 
Foodbank by donating to the Harvest collection.  


